891 St. Rose St. Windsor ON www.kofc4924.com

October/November 2014

# **Events**

<u>Wednesday October 22</u>, 12:30-3:30pm CWL Annual Dessert Card Party and Bazaar OLOG Hall.

<u>Sunday October 19</u>, 1st and 2nd Degree. Good Shepard Parish St. Clair beach. If you have not attained your 1st or 2nd degree please contact Grand Knight Jesmond Tabone at 519-992-2014

<u>Saturday, Oct. 25,</u> Steak Dinner Council Fundraiser 6:30-8:30 OLOG Hall. Tickets \$20 per person. Contact John Pawlowski at 519-944-6710 or they can be picked up at the Parish Office.

<u>Sunday Oct 26</u>, 3rd Degree exemplification. Candidates 1:00pm. Doors lock at 1:45pm. If you have not attained your 3rd degree please contact Grand Knight Jesmond Tabone 519-992-2014

<u>Wednesday, Nov. 5,</u> Council Members and wives potluck dinner 6:00 p.m. at St. Rose Hall. Members meeting to follow at 7:30pm. Fun activities for wives during the meeting.

<u>Sunday, Nov. 16, Members Memorial Mass, at 11:00 a.m. Mass. Light reception to follow.</u>

<u>Tuesday December 2</u>, Light up for Christ. 7pm Mass and lighting of Tree then light Reception in OLOG Hall

<u>Saturday December 6</u>, Spirit of Christmas. RCL 255 5645 Wyandotte St. E. Contact Reg Deshaies at 519-945-4880

<u>Sunday December 7</u>, Children's Christmas Party. See attached form and instructions.

<u>Saturday December 20,</u> Annual Christmas and awards Banquet tickets \$20 at OLOG Hall 6:30pm. Contact Jesmond Tabone for tickets at 519-992-2014 or the parish office.

## Motions put forward:

To purchase AED for OLOG Parish total cost of equipment \$2050.95. This was voted and passed at the August combined Executive and General Meeting.

To repair hood at St. Rose Site. \$1099.00. This was voted and passed at the August combined Executive and General Meeting.

To train 10 people to use the AED at the parish for one time one total cost of \$686.00. This was voted and passed at the October General Meeting.

### **Grand Knights Report,**

Brothers, This will be a short report. As you can see we have a lot of activities planned for the rest of the year. For us to be successful and to remain an active council we need your help. Please try to attend one or two events by the end of December. We have a busy schedule in 2015 as well. Due to the timing of this newsletter it will be short as we are in the midst of training our new editor for the Chatter. I thank you for your patience during this transition. In our events schedule you see with have a 1st, 2nd and 3rd degrees planned. If you know of a Worthy Catholic Gentleman please ask him to join and we will ensure he makes it to the degrees.

Lastly I would like to Welcome Fr. Dennis back. Please continue to pray for Fr. Dennis.

Vivat Jesus

Jesmond Tabone Grand Knight

# DD Report:

Dear Brothers.

We are starting a new fraternal year and I hope that you and your families have had a safe and wonderful summer. While up in Toronto, the main topic was membership. You had a first degree in August and added one new member. Congratulations! Last year your council had many new programs and events. Let us continue this in the new year and if you did not attend any of these events you missed out.

The executives of your council are very active. They could use your assistance this year in making your council even better. Every council wants to be Star Council. It will happen with your help. You may think that you cannot help. You may be surprised, that by giving the council an hour or two of your time, what a difference this could make. So brothers talk to your Grand Knight, Deputy Grand Knight and ask them what you can do for the council?

Fraternally Yours, Jules Santarosa

#### New Fraternal Counsellor,

It is my pleasure not only to serve as your Grand Knight, I will also be serving our council as our Fraternal Counsellor. I look forward to working with all our members in my new role.

Fraternally yours

Jesmond Tabone 519.992.2014



# **Children's Christmas Party**

Date: Sunday December 7, 2014 Time: 1:00pm 4:00pm

Place: St. Rose Hall 891 St. Rose St.

**Dear Brother Knights** 

Register your children or grandchildren for the Christmas party by Nov. 21, 2014

Please register your children even if they were registered last year. Children up to age 14 are eligible. In order for us to maintain our cost at a reasonable level, we desperately need this information. NO names will be taken after November 21. "2014" Membership cards required.

Thank-you Mike La Butte Children's Christmas Party Chairman.

Riverside K of C Council 4924 Annual Children's Christmas Party

Names of Children: Boy or Girl and Age

Name	Boy or Girl	Age
Name	Boy or Girl	Age
Name	Boy or Girl	Age
Name	Boy or Girl	Age
Member's Name	Phone #	

Please print all names Thank You!

Drop off at St. Rose Church, 891 St. Rose St. Windsor, ON. N8S-2X1or contact Mike La Butte at 519-944-2658 or email mlabutte@cogeco.ca.

No names will be accepted after November 21, 2014.



#### YOUR "2015" MEMBERSHIP CARDS ARE NOW AVAILABLE

#### **DUES MAY BE LEFT AT THE COUNCIL:**

(St. Rose Church, 891 St. Rose St. Windsor ON. N8S-1X4) MAILBOX

#### OR MAY BE MAILED TO THE COUNCIL ATTENTION:

# **FINANCIAL SECRETARY**

REGULAR MEMBERS \$55.00 RETIREES \$45.00 HONORARY \$20.00

Make cheque out to "Knights of Columbus Council 4924"

Brother Knights going away for the winter. You will need a current membership card if you visit another council so please let me know. Even life members will need a current card. Thanks!

IF THERE IS A PROBLEM PLEASE CONTACT THE FINANCIAL SECRETARY MICHAEL LA BUTTE AT HOME (519) 944-2658. ANYTIME.

You could also mail your dues directly to my house.

Michael B. La Butte 954 Parkview Ave.

Windsor, ON.

N8S-2X4

FRATERNALLY F.S.,

**BROTHER MICHAEL B. LA BUTTE** 

mlabutte@cogeco.ca

mlabutte@cogeco.ca

# 2014-2014 Executive

Chaplain: Fr. Dennis Wilhelm

Grand Knight: Jesmond Tabone

Deputy Grand Knight: Trevor Thomas

Chancellor: Jerome Tschirhart

Financial Secretary: Mike La Butte

Advocate: Roger Seguin

Treasurer: Bill Demers

Recorder: John Pawlowski

Warden: John McFadden

Guards: David Lee

Gordon Meloche

**Danny Deshaies** 

Trustee: Gerald Thibeault

Val Hompoth

Michael Shanahan

Lecturer: Tom Ferrar

Remember our fellow Brothers who have gone before us and keep them in our prayers

God of power and mercy, you have made death itself the gateway to eternal life. Look with love on our dying brothers, and make them one with Your Son in His suffering and death, that sealed with the blood of Christ, they may come before you free from sin. Amen.

Jules Janisse May 20

Arthur Giroux July 7

David Cecile July 19

Fr. Fredrick Zakoor July 26

Paul Soulliere July 25

John Tomko July 29

Ben Zajac September 12

Con Bach September 22

Phillippe Bailargeon September 24

Charles Matte September 26

Mike Ferrigan October 1

Vincent Liptok October 5



# **Pro-Life Events**

40 Days for life. If you wish to be part of the 40 days for life please contact our Pro-Life Director Jerome Tschirhart at 519-945-3177.

Windsor Essex Right to Life Annual Dinner is Friday,

October 24th, 2014. Guest Speaker: Alex Schadenberg,

Executive Director of Euthanasia Prevention Coalition.

Tickets are \$35 for adults and \$25 for students, contact the Right to Life office, 519 969 7555 for reservations. Or email windsoressexrighttolife@gmaill.com.

# An invitation from Bishop Fabbro to all parishioners:

Almost daily news stories appear in the media related to end of life issues. These stories usually have to do with the

conversation happening in the public square about a per-son's choice when and how they will die. Our faith has much to contribute to this conversation. In order to assist people of faith entering into this conversation with their families and friends, I have invited Dr. Moira McQueen, executive director of the Canadian Catholic Bioethics Institute to pre-sent a workshop that will address issues such as the death and dying process, our choices and options, and the state of the conversation on euthanasia and assisted suicide.

A workshop will take place from 7 - 9 pm on November 5, 2014 at Holy Name of Jesus, Essex. There is no charge to attend.

## Memorial Service for Deceased For all Brother Knights.

Heavenly Rest Cemetery: St. Francis Mausoleum. 5005 Howard Ave., Windsor, Ontario, N9H 1Z5.

Sunday, November 2<sup>nd</sup>, 2014. 4:00 PM.



NO, I'M NOT TALKING ABOUT TWITTER. I LITERALLY WANT YOU TO FOLLOW ME.

### Update on recent fundraisers.

During the weekend of September 13 and 14 we held a fundraiser to help offset the cost of purchasing an AED (defibrillator) and training for Our Lady of Guadalupe. We the generous donation from this event we netted a total of \$1089.00 for this great cause.

On September 21, our Council hosted a pasta dinner for new Coats of kids. With everyone's effort our council raised a total of\$1289. In total with 12 council who hosted a pasta dinner in Windsor and Essex County the Knights raised just under \$15,000. We will be purchasing a total of \$732 new coats for kids in our community.

Thank you everyone.

Bishop John T. Kidd Council 4924

Tickets are on sale for the Eleventh Annual Bishop's

Dinner for Windsor-Essex on Thursday, October 30 at the Ciociaro Club. Tickets are \$125 per person and eligible for a \$50 charitable tax receipt. Proceeds from this annual fundraiser benefit the important work of St.

Peter's Seminary. For more information or to order tickets, please call Mrs. Frances Barnard at 1-888-548- 9649 (ext. 255), or bishopsdinner@dol.ca

Bishop John T. Kidd Council 4924 891 St. Rose St Windsor ON N8S 1X4